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TAPE 14, SIDE A

013  CHAIR DWYER: calls the meeting to  order at 3:07. Takes the agenda
items out of order to introduce three bills. Introducing these bills
does not imply endorsement or opposition.

(Tape 14, Side A) INTRODUCTION OF COMMITTEE BILLS Witness(es):  Cherie
Copeland, Committee Administrator

018  CHERIE  COPELAND,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  LC  2291-  Allow
property owners to  refuse historic  property  designation. At  the 
request of

Dennis Goecks,  Yamhill  County  Commissioner.  LC  2181  provides for

certification  of   prefabricated  structure   inspectors   and  their

employment, at  the  request  of  Sen.  Kennemer.  LC  2182  creates a

certificate for limited structural plumbing specialty and a license for
limited structural electrician, also at the request of Sen. Kennemer.

027   MOTION:   Sen.  Kennemer   moves  the   LC   drafts  be   accepted



for introduction as committee bills.

033    CHAIR DWYER:  Hearing no objection, SO ORDERED.

(Tape 14, Side A) SB 341 - MODIFIES OFFENSE OF ILLEGAL CONSIGNMENT
PRACTICES - WORK SESSION Witness: Cherie Copeland, Committee
Administrator

039  CHERIE COPELAND, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: SB 341  changes the
amount of time to pay a consigner for their vehicle by the dealer from
thirty days to ten days. There are also proposed  amendments submitted
by the auto

dealers. The  amendments  would  allow  dealer  to  dealer consignment

without transfer of a title. The amendment would also inform consigners
that complaints can be directed to the Department of Motor Vehicles.

054          MOTION:  Sen. Kennemer moves the amendment.

057    CHAIR DWYER:  Hearing no objection, SO ORDERED.

069  MOTION:  Sen. Kennemer  moves  the bill  to  the floor  as  amended
with a Do Pass recommendation.

VOTE:  The motion passes, 4-0, with Sen. Jolin excused.

(Tape 14, Side A) SB 163 - DELETES REGULATION OF SAVINGS ASSOCIATIONS -
WORK SESSION Witnesses:  Cherie Copeland, Committee Administrator

087  CHERIE  COPELAND, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: This  bill removes 
from the books statutes regulating state chartered savings and loan
associations within the state. The only  remaining state-chartered
savings and loan

will become a federally-chartered savings and loan by the end of March.
The Executive Department  wants to  remove these  regulations from the

books so  that  it  basically  ends  their  obligation  to  respond to

approximately 60 inquiries a year from outside the state and from other
entities about  state  regulation  of  savings  and  loans.  Federally

chartered savings and  loans still  require state  regulation of their

branches inside the  state, and regulations  governing their holidays.

Those two items  need to  be covered  in statute.  Legislative Counsel

believes those two  issues can be  covered in  the banking regulations

without having the banking  regulations cover the  federal savings and

loans.

119  MOTION:  Sen. Cease  moves to  send  bill to  Senate Committee  on
Trade and  Economic   Development   (Government   Reorganization   and

Reinvention) with a Do Pass recommendation subject to the proposed
amendments.



VOTE:  The measure passes 4-0, with Sen. Jolin excused.

135    CHAIR DWYER: Adjourns meeting at 3:16 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Richard Day-Reynolds            Cherie Copeland Assistant               
       Administrator
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